
“Building & Grounds 
May 5, 2017 

 
The Building & Grounds Committee met Friday, May 5, 2017, at 12:00 PM in the Police Jury Meeting 
Room.  Members present:  Ms. Magee, Mr. McCarty and Mr. Treadway.  Also present:  Mr. Culpepper.   
 
The meeting was called to order by the chair, Mr. Treadway.  Ms. Magee gave the invocation and Mr. 
McCarty led the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance.  There were no public comments. 
 
The following amendment was offered:  Blake Building renovations.  There were on public comments on 
the amendment. 
 
Motion Ms. Magee seconded Mr. McCarty to amend the agenda to include the Blake Building 
renovations.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion Mr. McCarty seconded Ms. Magee to recommend that the jury approve the purchase of a 
Bobcat 52” XRZ Pro at a cost of $5,959.20 from L.P. Saw Shop, LLC from general funds.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion Mr. McCarty seconded Ms. Magee to recommend that the jury approve the purchase of an 
Advance SC500 Walk-Behind Scrubber from Parker Wholesale at the state contract price of $5,737.13 
and the purchase of 2 AGM batteries for the SC500.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion Ms. Magee seconded Mr. McCarty to recommend that the jury authorize obtaining a quote on 
repairing sidewalks at the courthouse, creating 2 additional parking spaces designated for handicapped 
on the 6th street side of the courthouse and to authorize the president to send a letter to all offices in 
the courthouse requesting that courthouse staff refrain from parking on the 6th street entrance, and that 
that parking area be reserved for the general public needing access into the courthouse.  Motion 
carried.  
 
Motion Ms. Magee seconded Mr. McCarty to recommend that he jury authorize obtaining a quote for 
upgrading the automated controls for the courthouse heating / air system in conjunction with 
renovation of the 3rd floor air handling system.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion Ms. Magee seconded Mr. McCarty to recommend that the approve the request of the sheriff for 
use of the hallway outside the sheriff’s office as additional office space, with the sheriff paying for the 
renovation and construction of a wall, and the jury authorizing the installation of a new water cooler in 
the sheriff’s office with the cost of the water cooler being paid from the jury’s general fund.  Motion 
carried. 
 
The committee discussed the state’s offer to sell the vacant Office of Family Services building on Bond 
Street.   
 
Motion Ms. Magee seconded Mr. McCarty to adjourn.  Motion carried.” 
 
 


